Minutes
Municipal Complex Building Committee – Fire Station
Wednesday, November 1, 2023
4:30 PM
In Attendance: Aaron Mick, Andy Dufresne, Katie Haley, Holly Foster, Dick Krasker, Tom Klinepeter, Ed Price, Matt Jensen
Haley called the meeting to order and declared a quorum.
Foster made a motion to approve the 9/13/2023 Meeting Minutes, which was seconded by Mick and passed unanimously. 
Andy Hyland and Curtis Robinson of Port City Architects explained the process of establishing the floor plans of the municipal complex.   They reviewed the space programming efforts to establish the square footage and number of offices, accounting for growth.  They explained some specific building details; the building will be a single story, slab on grade, wood frame (except for apparatus bay which will be steel frame).
The rough site plan was reviewed.  The shared entry with Public Works Department was discussed; it was debated whether there should be public access to the Public Works.  Port City noted that that would be an internal decision and not related to their work.  Foster believes that the public should have access to Public Works.

Dufresne reviewed the Fire Department floor plan.  The number of bunks was reviewed and considered to ensure that there was room for growth.  Hyland reviewed the common area, town office and police department layout.  There were discussions about public bathrooms and creating space for the fire bell. 
Port City reviewed the draft exterior building elevations.  They tried to make the color scheme with green roof align with other prominent buildings such as the Fryeburg Academy. They noted that there was still work to complete on the exterior design; they will work on that and the 3-D model.  They are also going to begin working with the civil engineers on site development.  The exterior plans do not show landscaping currently but will.
Port City reviewed their next steps, noting that they are available for public hearing whenever the committee is ready.  Krasker inquired about the schedule and plan for town meeting, noting that we need to know how much this will affect the tax payers.  Haley commented that she is hopeful that we will get a few million in grant funds but that money will need to be borrowed.  The impact to taxpayers is not yet known.  The town meeting warrant article will likely be phrased to ask voters to approve bonding or borrowing up to a certain amount, with the goal of reducing that amount.  Liquidation of town properties was discussed and how that might offset some costs. 
Foster made a motion to adjourn, which was seconded by Mick and passed unanimously. 
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